

Waterlefe Community Development District
Safety Committee Minutes
March 8th, 2022

Present: Amber Browne, Sue Bryant, Dom Paturno, Tony Maddaloni & Brett Steffey

A quorum was established.

Absent: None

Other Attendees: Steve Dietz (CDD GM & Golf Club GM), Ruth Harenchar (CDD Liaison) & Mary Paige Huisman (Executive Assistant).

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order @ 10:05AM by Mr. Dietz

Public Comments: No Report

Business Administration:

Approval of February Meeting Minutes: There was a motion by B. Steffey to approve the February meeting minutes with a second from T. Maddaloni. This was unanimously approved.

Business Items:

Additional Gate Signage Discussion: Mr. Dietz gave an update on the status of the radar signs, which have been approved and ordered. The committee then discussed different options for additional signage at the Mossy Branch and Winding Stream gates. The idea of reflective stickers for the gate arms were discussed as well as signs that could go onto the gate itself. There was also mention that the sign should include the main entrance address to redirect drivers. There was discussion on the current gate arm and if it could be moved closer to the road to not allow as many cars to stack up and get stuck in the entrance. Committee members did go on site for a portion of the meeting to look at and determine the location for the radar sign that was ordered to be installed on Portside.

Waterlefe Community Development District
Safety Committee Minutes
March 8th, 2022

Newsletter Feedback Discussion: The newsletter has been sent out; Mr. Dietz has not received any direct feedback but has noticed people are thinking and talking about speeding within the community more. A couple committee members mentioned that the feedback they have been receiving has been positive.

Additional Committee Member Discussion: There was additional discussion on fire hydrants within the community. Some fire hydrants can be located a little further back off the roads and cars may accidentally park in front of them. The idea of possibly painting the curbs was brought up as a way to signify of the hydrants. There was also an update that a bid was out for painting the roadways and this did include the addition of painting the round about more to make it clear how to properly use the roundabout.

Liaison Comments: No Report

Adjournment: B. Steffey motioned for the meeting to adjourn with a second from T. Maddaloni. It was moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:02AM.